Sept 2020

YOUR VILLAGE
MAGAZINE

"*‘b'&Wow;ww'v;o'.‘w,w

ﬁﬁﬁﬁﬁﬁ

SEPTEMBER 2020

Suni Mon Tue Wed Thu Bl Sat

12 3 a4 5

6 7T v 93 \0 A\ A2
A%

\3 \& \S AL \T AR
T T e M=
AT = Yt

[S BACK




September 2020
Editor Joy Willis 42 The Street Tel: 713231
Compositor/Typing/Cover Nancy Higgins 67 Church Meadow Tel: 515215
Duplicating Frances Cox 69 Church Meadow  Tel: 713477
Duplicating /Collating Lindsay Judd 2A Church Lane Tel: 715837
Reserve
Collating Karen Colasante 23 Church Lane Tel: 713258
Collating Assistant Lynne Elkington 13 Wiggin Close Tel 715936
Distribution Claire Miller and the 6 The Street Tel 07585
House to House 383334
Delivery Team
Accounts Barbara Murphy 73 Church Meadow Tel:712000
Dear Readers,

Many of you will know a great deal more about village matters than I
do, but, sadly, I have to tell you that Nancy Higgins' husband, Roger, has died
after a short cancer illness. Nancy is the hard working compositor for the
Barton Miller. We offer our sincere sympathy to Nancy and her daughter
Philippa. ‘

Since before 'lockdown' I have not been able to go out, apart from
hospital check-ups. During the lockdown period a number of things have
happened. Firstly, I have had my 99™ birthday and am now using the days of
my 100™ year. Secondly, unfortunately, I have had some slight deterioration
which makes it very difficult to read and write unless light and angle are
exactly correct for me.

So, it would seem an opportune time for me to stand down as Editor of
the Barton Miller. We have decided to publish a full edition for September
2020 and after our group discussion, the new editors will be Nancy Higgins
and Frances Lewis. Thank you all for your support over the many years that I
have edited the Barton Miller.

Your sincerely, JOY WILLIS

BURY ST EDMUNDS MOBILE LIBRARY VAN DATES (Route 4)

Email: help@suffolklibraries.co.uk Telephone: 01473 584563
The Library Van visits Barton Mills (behind Lamb Court) on Saturday aft. 2.00pm

t0 2.30pm . This will be the following Saturdays -
19th September/17th October/14th November/12th December
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Vicar'y Letter

Changes and Chances

One of the loveliest services in the Church of England is Compline, or ‘Night
Prayer’, a series of calming and peaceful readings and prayers to end the day
and prepare for sleep. One of the prayers we sometimes use says this:

Be present, O merciful God,
and protect us through the silent hours of this night,
so that we who are wearied

by the changes and chances of this fleeting world,
may rest upon your eternal changelessness;
through Jesus Christ our Lord.

I've been reflecting much on changes and chances recently, particularly as |
have passed some significant personal milestones. It's 40 years since { came to
faith in my early 20’s, 30 years since | set out on the path to ordination and 25
years since | first wore a dog-collar. So much has changed since that
memorable day, in the church and in my own life. It's also 7 years since | took
responsibility as Parish Priest of Barton Mills and the other parishes in our
group — 7 years which have passed quickly and which | have much enjoyed.
With advancing years | find as many people do that time seems to pass faster
and faster, while | myself get a little slower and achier! So the time has come
for me to announce my retirement as Parish Priest, with my last service coming
on 1% November. My sadly neglected garden and home look forward to this
date with much anticipation!

What follows will be up to our Bishop in discussion with the parishes, but in the
short term we are very lucky to have a strong ministry team made up of our two
curates, Rev David and Rev Caroline Butcher, as well as a number of very
experienced retired ministers, so the change should be fairly seamless. Aftera
suitable pause, | will no doubt join the team of retired ministers!

Rev Caroline is due to be ordained Priest on September 6™ at 9.30am in a
service which will be live-streamed from the cathedral — all are welcome to tune
in on the cathedral website https://stedscathedral.org/

Love Sandie x




St Mary’s Church Barton Mills.
Parish Priest in Charge: Rev. Sandie Barton.
6 The Street, Freckenham. IP28 8HZ . Tel 01638-720770
Email - revsandiebarton@gmail.com

Your Church Representatives:

Churchwardens: Dave Traher, 25 Church Lane Close, Barton
Mills. Tel 718328; Alan Butcher, 3 Church Lane, Barton
Mills. Tel 713534
Verger: Davina Peachey, 24 Church Lane Close, Barton Mills.
Tel 716265
Elders: Colin Brotherton; Glynn East and Dave Traher.

St Mary’s Parochial Church Elected Council Members
Secretary: Diana Knight, The Manor, Barton Mills, [P28 6BL.
Tel 711274, To whom all correspondence should be addressed.
Treasurer: Steve Hills.

Deanery Synod Representatives: Nora Shipley and Rodney

Knight.
Other PCC Members : Davina Peachey, Jo Traher; Sandra
Woollard and Peter Alder.

There are also sub-groups to help with various aspects of church
life. Sign up sheet at the back of the church.

Mothers Union |
Next Meeting - Suspended for the time being.
(Usually the 3rd Monday every month - varying venues)

There is also a Prayer Chain for anyone needing prayers for themselves or others.
Please ring Colin Brotherton 713440.

COFFEE MORNINGS ? ? (9
Every Thursday 10.00 - noon in the Church Rooms. by
Postponed for the time being, @
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Church Re-opening
Prior to the lockdown, we were proud to be able to say that St Mary’s was
open 365 days a year for private prayer and reflection, and we were sad-
dened to have to close the doors on government orders. However now
that restrictions are easing we have cleaned and sanitized the church and
have begun to open for public worship on alternate Sundays. We hope to
be able to return to weekly services soon, but please bear with us as we
try to make sure that we can sustain a more regular pattern of worship
whilst looking after everyone’s health. More news soon!

BARTON MILLS CHURCH SERVICES
Church Services September 2020

On each Sunday, there is a team ZOOM service at 11am that can be
received via the internet or by phone. Joining instructions from
revsandiebarton@gmail.com (01638 720770) or
revdavidbutcher@gmail.com (01638 515665, 07747 816038)

6™ September 9.30am: St Edmundsbury Cathedral: Ordination of Rev Caroline
Butcher.  Restricted attendance at the cathedral, but you can tune in to
the service on https://stedscathedral.org/

13th September 9.30am Sunday Celebration service at West Row church
20th September 9.30am Sunday Celebration service at Barton Mills

27th September 9.30am Sunday Celebration service at West Row church
4th October 9.30am Sunday Celebration service at Barton Mills

On the Sundays when there is a service in Barton Mills church, the church will
remain open during that day for private prayer. Please observe Covid 19
precautions.

THURSDAY COFFEE MORNINGS: these have had to be suspended
during the Covid pandemic, and no news yet as to when they can restart..

But there have been several Thursday lunchtime picnics on the playing field,
attended and much enjoyed by regular coffee morning people, together with other
visitors, and several dogs (all very well behaved)!



ST MARY'S, BARTON MILLS, PRESERVATION TRUST

As from the February AGM on Pancake Monday we are now independent of the
Church Parochial Council. We will be holding an AGM in late November to elect
Trustees for the year 2021 and to agree accounts. Af the moment of course we cannot
be sure as to whether the meeting can be held physically in the Church, Church Room
or Village Hall, but a decision will be made nearer the time depending on current
Covid 19 regulations.

PLEASE consider Joining the TRUST, if you are not already a member, and
getting involved, as we continue to maintain this wonderful asset to our
community, St Mary's Church, Barton Mills. We use it for many Community
Functions as well as for church services.

Maintenance work in the church:

New boiler: Boiler work has been completed and the boiler with all the switch gear is
working well. We thank all those who attended fundraising functions as well as those
who donated monies towards this project, including the 100 Club who gave a generous
donation.

Church Clock. The bell striker is worn and needs urgent repair and re-building. The
costs are to be shared by Parish Council who contribute every year towards the
maintenance of the Clock, the Preservation Trust Charity and the 100 Club who have
agreed to make another generous donation. PLEASE BE AWARE that when this
work starts, in the autumn, the Striker will be out of action so there will be NO
Hourly strikes etc from the clock until this werk is completed.

Electrical wiring: Another major project for the coming year is that the Church wiring
needs urgent attention and will be costly. We will keep the Villagers informed and
really do ask for your involvement and support!

UPCOMING EVENTS:

AUTUMN FAIR: Saturdayl7th October. Stalls in church, 1 to 5pm.

QUIZ evening, booked for Friday 23rd October. We will hopefully have the usual
Quiz evening. It may well be in a different format but we press forward and will see
what transpires/develops.

CHURCHYARD GARDEN: A BIG Thank you to those who have helped keep the
gardens looking so lovely! This makes a MASSIVE impression on those who visit the
church but also reflects on the vital roll this Church plays in our daily lives. A
SPECIAL place to just sit and think and pray!

David Traher



|r4th FRIDAY FELLOWSHIP MEAL
1A message from Debbie Hills:

I

| Like me, | am sure, many have missed the monthly get together in the church |
I rooms. This awful virus has taken a lot of social events away from us this year. |
In the last 6 months, the isolation has been difficult for many of us, some

I more than others. The zoom church meetings have helped and at last, many
' are now able to meet up for a weekly church service. A sign that things are
slowly returning to some normality.

! However, with the slow progress and caution that is being taken, it looks un- |
fortunately, as if we won’t be able to start the Fellowship Meals again in Sep- !
tember. But with care, hopefully we will be able to start 2021 positively. Keep |
an eye on the Barton Miller - updates will be posted in there. Take care all.

: Love Debbie. X

JOY WILLIS, EDITOR

As you will have seen, 1f you have read 'Dear Readers' on page 2, Joy
Willis, who celebrated her 99% birthday in June, has decided that it is time to
retire as Editor of the Barton Miller. Joy has been editing our village magazine
for more than 30 years. She has efficiently helped it through various changes in
the teams of helpers and the methods of publication.

The magazine has always been 'Originating from and produced by St
Mary's Church, Barton Mills', but it has always carried church and village
news, information and advertisements. Frances Cox has also been part of the
production team through all these years, and Barbara Murphy has dealt with
the accounts.

To Joy, and to everyone who helps with the publication and the
distribution of the Barton Miller, we say a big 'thank you', and we look forward
to being able to make sure that every home in the Parish of Barton Mills
continues to receive their copy of this magazine, free of charge, every time it is
published.




BARTON MILLS BAPTIST CHURCH

First let me apologize for this very personal testimony of my life during
the past few weeks. One day during the self isolation period and lock
down, whilst reading the portion set aside for that day, I was made aware
not to sit and feel sorry for myself but to “Get Up and Go”, “Keep Calm
and Carry on”. Excellent secular sayings which I am sure encouraged
many of us during this still on-going dramatic time in our lives.

Also my Daily Bible Readings too were most apt and the portions of
Scripture recommended were always very appropriate, ironically humanly
planned before the pandemic. John 16 v 33 tells us: “These things have I
spoken unto you that in Me ye might have peace. In the world ye shall
have tribulation, But be of good cheer; I have overcome the world” and
Psalm 355 v 22 reminds us to “Cast our burdens upon the Lord and He
shall sustain us., He will never suffer the righteous to be moved”.

Like the rest of the country for the first time in over 70 years I was
unable to attend a public place of worship and so with a friend who had
to self-isolate for an extended time, due to Type 1 diabetes and only a
telephone for outside contact, we have a short service every Sunday, over
the phone, each providing a reading and selecting a favourite hymn.
Normally we are encouraged not to “...forsake the assembling of
ourselves together” (Hebrews 10 v 25), however, these little events have
been a great blessing to me and along with much support and
encouragement from neighbours and friends we are getting through this
very sad time!

These days have been trying for most of us but if we put our trust in
the Lord Jesus Christ and consider the verses referenced above, He will
be with us as promised in Hebrews 13 v 5, “...I will never leave thee nor
forsake thee.” How wonderful is that?

At the moment Services will be somewhat different at the chapel but
notices will be displayed outside on the gate providing revised times.
F. A.RUTTERFORD



BARTON MILLS PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
The Parish Councii have conunued holding meetings since March 2020,
but these meetings have been held remotely on Zoom. Members of the
public have been invited to attend remotely, which has been advertised
on the published agendas and the Pansh Council's weabsite.
The Parish Council will continue to hold meetings remotety untit such a
ume allows for meetings 1o be heid in the Village Hall safely.
if anyone wishes o raise anything at a Parish Council meetng or wishes
to geve thetr views on an agenda item but cannot attend the meeating in
person or remotely. then pleasa contact the Parish Counail Clerk or
Chairman who will spsak on your behalf.

EXCEPTION SITE
The Pansh Council have been busy along with Havebury Homes 1o
provide another exceplion site in the village for local people.

A site at Newmarket Road, was agreed at the Pansh Council meeting
heid in February and the chosen Housing Association have been carmyng
out legatl work and working on a site plan.

The Parish Council hope that a public consultation can be held before the
arxt of the year, once the site plans are available and the necessary work
has been carriad out.

Details of the public consultation will ba published in the Barton Miller, on
the Parish Councait wabsde and the Facabook page.

GOODBYE AND THANKYOU
The Pansh Councit would ke to thank Counciflor Garry Flack for his
service on the Pansh Councit. Garry will be leaving the Paash Counail in
September, following his service of 8 years
We wash Garry and s famuly well in ther new home
Following Garry's resignation. thare will be a vacancy on the Pansh
Counail, further details can be found on the back page.

Noxt Parish Councili Mootings
Tha noxt Pansh Council meabngs will bo hald on Tuesday 1% Beptember 2020,
it wilt eithet be hold remotely on Loom or i tho Villago Halk, the details will b
publishod on the sgenda noarer 1o ho meoting dste
In tho ovenl of un sxltacedinary monting beirg held bolore the noxt schodulod
meoting, i will be published on tho wobsite and on the notco boards .
Tha Public are wilcome to attend Pansh Council Moolings and wol ba offorod
the oppottunity to speak at the boginming of tho mooting or at the Chanman's
discrotion. To raise an iom i any mealing ploase contact i Clotk at loas! 7
days peny 1o tho misobng date
Chairman: Ned Home, 07590 672963
Clerk: Juds Cos, clorkidbattormills. mot ¢ 07724 737841
Website. www baceamills not
Find us on Facsbook Barion Mills Paish Councd
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BARTON MILLS WEDNESDAY CLUB
All Over 50s Welcome

We wish we were able to say that a date had been set for re-starting the
Wednesday Club but just at the moment the situation is not safe for us to
meet. We sincerely wish that this current pandemic improves soon and we
all stay safe. The Committee will meet again in November to consider the
situation and it is hoped that we will be able to have our first meeting on g™
January 2021. This will be the AGM. For those of you who paid your
yearly subscription last January/February, we have decided that you will
not have to pay anymore for 2021 membership.

Many speakers have been cancelled and we will try to re-book them for

next year. We are so grateful that we received a refund for our theatre trip
last March.

We must now look forward to a Healthy 2021.
Keep smiling and keep in touch.

Enaquiries to Ann on 510008 or jacobs.family@me.com

Barton INills E Pistrict
G ardening Club

MEMBER OF R.H.S.

Annual Subscription| £12.00
[

New members and friends welcome as paying visitors

Please see page 14
Meetings suspended -
for the time being. T

For further details telephone
lan Anderson. Tel 515741. i
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BARTON MILLS 100 CLUB

The purpose of the Barton Mills 100 Club is to raise funds by operation of
lotteries and draws to contribute to projects and/or organisations within the parish
of Barton Mills for the general benefit of the people of Barton Mills.

100 CLUB WINNERS,
June Draw

March Draw £150 75 J. Evans
£30 76 J. Titcombe £30 212 K. Bruce
£20 208 D. Taylm_‘ £20 185  P.Humphries
£10 29 C. Spurling £10 103 P. Fincham

£10 3 C. Langton £10 105 S. Bonnett

April Draw July Draw

£30 187, S. Delaney £30 100 N. Wilson
£20 133, F. Lew_x.s £20 161 P. Peachey
£10 112, A. Harji £10 200 C. Langton
£10 158, F. Raven £10 17 P. Parsons
May Draw August Draw
£30 60 A.Low £30 16 S. Limmer
£20 24 L.Howard
£10 6 A Fuller £20 471 L. Bonas
£10 214 R Nelson £0 8 P Jarman

£10 157 C. Raven

If you would like to become a member please contact our Treasurer:

Janette Miller - 49 The Street. Tel 712843
IF YOU WANT TO WIN, YOU HAVE TOBE IN !!
Prizes of £30, £15, £10 and £5 monthly and twice a year additional prizes of £150.
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[hBWI BARTON MILLS W | - NEWS AND INFORMATION

INSPIRING WOMEN

Sadly, along with other clubs and activities our Wi meetings have ceased for
the time being. Our last meeting was in March and we are now looking to
next year to meet up again.

Guidelines from WI and the Village Hall, which must be carried out, do not
make for our usual friendly, relaxed and sociable event.

We were looking forward to talks about the history of Ickworth House and
its grandeur, the wonderful work of the Suffolk Accident Rescue Service and
all about ‘Nettles’. We now hope that these Speakers will come to us when
the situation allows.

We are hoping to have an informal gathering on the Recreation Ground at
Barton Mills at some time, bringing our own refreshments and chair.

Marilyn Badger, Secretary

Take a look at our website -
www.wibartonmills.weebly.com

MILDENHALL & DISTRICT MUSEUM
AND MUSEUM SOCIETY

7 g S}E"\: Y

ews from your local museum.....

Reopened from August 4* with slightly reduced hours.
Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays. 2 — 4 pm.
Fridays, 10.30am - 4pm.

Visitors are to enter wearing masks and will be given nitrile gloves to be
worn throughout the visit. A one way route will be in operation and social
distancing is to be observed.

Maybe for September Saturday opening will be re-instated.
Check the Museum noticeboard or tel. 716970.
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Neighbours rallying to help their
neighbours during the COVID -19 Pandemic

March 2020 saw the spectre of the COVID-19 pandemic impacting upon the
wellbeing of communities such as ours. As vulnerable or unwell residents prepared
to shield and safeguard themselves from this insidious virus, Barton Mills’ friendly
and caring neighbours called upon those requiring support to ensure that they were
able to receive shopping and medications when needed, as well as providing
telephone support for chats to alleviate isolation.

The Good Neighbour Scheme became a hub for support requests and volunteers at
the outset of this period and worked in conjunction with the Parish Council, St,
Mary’s Church and the Baptist Church to ensure that as wide a coverage as possible
could be provided. We were also very fortunate to receive support from West
Suffolk Council to cover any expenses that we might incur specifically as a result of
the work that we do in this connection.

We received a good number of requests for support in the early stages of the self-
isolating/shielding/lockdown period and a considerable number of new volunteers
came forward to offer their services to support such neighbours, for which the Good
Neighbour Scheme Committee wish to express their sincere and heartfelt thanks for
their help. Volunteers have during this time continued to support the needs of the
neighbours who they were initially asked to help and | feel that there has been a
strengthening of neighbourliness in the village through such links and also in the
community as a whole beyond the work of the Good Neighbour Scheme.

In recent weeks there have been far fewer requests for help from the Scheme and |
would urge anyone needing support within the scope of the Scheme, whether
relating to the COVID-19 pandemic or in general, to contact us on 07419 211040 or e
-mail us at barton.neighbours@gmail.com

Peter Alder
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!- READERS' LETTERS

* Do you sometimes feel that you would like to tell everyone in Barton Mills|
Iwhat you think about something? Although there are now various ways of .
:saying things on social media, this magazine is the only way of getting yourl
Iviews in to every home in the parish. .

*So — how about writing a 'Letter to the Editor'? We hope to start a new!
Isection of the Barton Miller when it is published in October, but we need your
* letters to do this. Please put your thoughts, preferably on a local topic, andl
Ideﬁnitely in printable language, into a letter, and send it to the acting co-+
" editor, Frances Lewis, by hand or post to 11 Church Meadow, Barton Mills,

i IP28 6AR or by e-mail to frances_lewisl1@hotmail.com. I
. The editors' decisions on publications will be final, and letters may be editedl
I before publication! .

GARDEN CLUB

The Garden Club Committee recently met to decide if we should
have an AGM and how to proceed. A copy of the accounts will be
circulated on which members will be asked to comment, We will hold
elections for officers and the committee when we are able to hold a full
AGM, If anyone wants to stand for the committee please let me know
and we can arrange to co-opt them until those elections can be held.

It was decided that we could not afford to open for club meetings
with limited numbers and with the cost of speakers, we would lose too
much at every meeting. All programmed meetings are cancelled, as has
the New Year Lunch.

We decided we would produce a News Letter comprised of any
garden related topic members wish to submit..

We will meet to decide future action at the end of the year, unless
government advice changes the situation.

14
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Autumn Fair

St Mary's Church
Barton Mills

Saturday 17" October

Ipm — Spm
Free Entry

Teas Coffee Delicious cakes and biscuits
Stalls Handbags & Jewellery Cards

Bric-a-brac Original art works and prints
Baskets of fruit Hand-knitted items

Get all your Christmas gifts and cards
here!

We are planning for this event to go ahead in
spite of Covid 19.
All necessary precautions will be met, with
hand sanitisers provided
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New Fitness Classes

in Barton Mills Village Hall on Tuesdays
FREE TASTER SESSIONS ON TUESDAY gt
SEPTEMBER

Move4Life

! Chair based dance, mobility and strength class. These classes are made up of low
: impact and low intensity routines, designed to get you moving to maintain co-

: ordination, stamina and strength. As well as the moving to music, we use re-

: sistance bands, soft balls and light dumbbells for the strength section of the
:class. The simple routines will be done to a great playlist of music from the past
: few decades, you’ll have time of your life. Does it sound interesting?

Book a free session on Tuesday 8" September at 2:15 pm
: Contact Marta at: marta.maj@mmbhealthandfitness.co ; phone 07914493352

i Pilates classes

i "4 few well-designed movements, properly performed in a balanced sequence,

: are worth hours of doing sloppy calisthenics or forced contortion." Joseph Pila-
:les

: Whether you are a complete Pilates beginner or want to further your practice to a
* more advanced level, this course is for you. The complete mat work sequence is

: perfectly balanced for strength, flexibility and mobility and is excellent for all

: who wish to avoid injury. Pilates is an excellent way to avoid back problems and
: help manage and improve chronic non-specific back pain.

: Book free session on Tuesday 8™ September at 3:00 pm.

: Contact Marta at: marta.maj@mmbhealthandfitness.co ; phone 07914493352
: Young Yoga After School

: We will play and work with poses to increase flexibility and strength, develop

: coordination and posture, and explore relaxation and stress reduction tools. Each
: class will start with breathing practice, warm up Yoga games to mobilise joints

: and prepare body for asana practice. Appropriate for children age 7-11.

Book a free session on Tuesday 8" September at 3:45 pm

: Contact Marta at: marta.maj@mmbhealthandfitness.co; phone 07914493352

16



CAR BOOT SALE

BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY
31" AUGUST
7am to 12noon
BARTON MILLS PLAYING
FIELD
Single pitch £6, Double pitch £10

Take Away Refreshments
in the Village Hall

Car Boots on the field:
proceeds to Barton Mills Football Club.

Refreshments in the Village IHall and
‘White Elephant Stall on the field:
proceeds to Barton Mills Parish Church.
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NATURE NOTES

Is your garden hedgehog-friendly? Is there safe passageé
ibetween gardens ? Do you provide a ground level shallow:
:dish of water- especially important in hot weather. Is there a
: suitable place to hibernate - e.g. undisturbed piles of:
:leaves in a quiet corner or under a shed or a hedge. :
: Always thoroughly check a bonfire heap before:
:lighting it.
: These delightful animals need all the help we can:
: offer: Their numbers have declined alarmingly in the U.K,, :
: but you can help with hedgehog survival. :

Norma Chapman

E%' Patrick McDonough p
Building & Maintenance

07742 658703 8/21
Barton Mills
patrick. ncd@hotmail.co.uk

(

v’ Qualified builder with 45 years’ experience
v’ Heritage specialist

v All types of work undertaken

v’ Friendly advice

v No job too small

v Call now for a free no obligation consultation

13



Free help when you
need it most

Including

Minor Household Repairs & Assistance,
Shopping, Garden Tidying, Help with Pets,
Form Filling, Technical Help (Computers, Phones, TVs, eic.),
Emergency Meals or just a Chat

Call us on 07419 217040

BARTON MILLS GOOD NEIGHBOURS

Why not Volunteer or become a Friend of the Scheme?
Phone us for details or e-mail us at

barton.neighbours@gmail.com

Elvin Estates |

Complete Property Solutions

Looking to sell or
rent your home?

* Independent agent with links to the village. * Over 25 years in the local area

2/20

* Competitive selling and renting fees. %* No Sale, No Fee

* Extemsive service whether you are looking  * Expertsin residential lettings with close
to sell or rent your home, links to the local USAF community.

We will advertize your home on some of the leading residential internet websites to inclnde:

& rightmove ZoopI0cey. | ] s« itear W

51t dy wemandi

www.elvinestates.co.uk Tel 01638-515352
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ATC AUTOTECH
ANDY COLE IS A REGISTERED CAR & MOTORCYCLE MOT TESTER

Over 30 years of experience in
Car servicing, Repairs & Diagnostics

4/21

covering
Barton Mills, Mildenhall, Newmarket & all surrounding Villages

A collection & delivery service is available.

For a professional & friendly service look no further & call Andy on
Landline: 01638 583959 or Mobile: 07587 503967
Email: autotechatc@gmail.com

10% off Service & MOT for all Barton Mills residents

YOUR RELIABLE LOCAL ELECTRICIAN

City&g: Lee Jardine oz ez

DOMESTIC /I\

Guilds Electrical Services ==

All Domestic Electrical Work
Rewires/New Installations
New/replacement lights and sockets
Electric Showers/Hobs and Ovens
24 Hour Emergency Call Out
Landlords Compliance Certificates 321 ,

Tel: 01284 361 986 Mob: 07444 272 472

Email: lee.jardine@outlook.com

20




peter the plantsman
garden designer

Affordable and practical
garden advice & design.

Knowledgeable — RHS qualified
Experienced — gardening for 40 years
Local — based in Barton Mills

Try my 1-hour consultation in your own
garden - £40 including a written report
& recommendations.

Call 07833 162185 or email
petertheplantsman@outlook.com

Visit my website at
www.petertheplantsman.co.uk

-~ 5/21

Let’s get gardening!

LEARN TO DRIVE WITH

I
“DRIVEWISE”

Your Local Driving School
Alan Chilestone o:r o

Pass Plus Instructor

For Friendly, Patient Tuition
With Experienced Instructor

Dual
Controlled Car

Phone Alan
01638 717224 or 07889 600338
www.drivewisesuffolk.com

alanchilestone@hotmail.com
lgt-:rving The Arg or Over 15 Years

@DrivewiseS

I:l Drivewise Suffolk

320

7121

MILDENHALL
BUTCHERS

TRADITIONAL FAMILY BUTCHER

TEL 01638-712248

10 HIGH STREET
MILDENHALL
BURY ST EDMUNDS
iP28 7EQ

OPENING TIMES:
MONDAY TO SATURDAY
7.00—5.00PM

SUNDAY: CLOSED

FIND US ON FACEBOOK n
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HOCH
GUYS

YOUR
LOCAL
TRUSTED
LOCKSMITH
SERVICES

®®(ﬁﬂ@

24/7
callout

20%
hldden
fees

WHAT WE DO...

Lock-outs
Non-destructive entry
Lock repairs

Lock replacements
Lock upgrades
Burglary repairs

UPVC door and window
repair

Garage doors

Key cutting on site
Mul-T-Lock authorised
dealers

12 month warranty on all
parts and labour

22

seniors
discount

Free
security
check

Commercial
and
residential

PHONE:
01638 280372
07761 800465 (M)

EMAIL:
info@thelockguysltd.co.uk

WEBSITE:
www.thelockguysltd.co.uk
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Made to measure blinds for all
types of windows, conservatories
and Bi-fold doors, for domestic
and commercial premises.

Wood and Aluminium Venetian

Vertical

Roller

Black out
Remote control

Custom printed roller blinds

!I

ML)
|

]
»
*

1L
\mﬂl"l

ACE OF SHADES

Call or email Paul for a free
no obligation quote.

Barton Mills Er?ai(l):facgéoissigng%%u&@gmaﬂmm
, al: ,
Bury StEdmunds "L 07718 138074
Suffolk
2/20
SKIP HIRE

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD—01842-828888
Skips from 4yd to 40 yd

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD SKIP HIRE

Competitive prices, reliable and friendly service

Licensed waste carrier and Environmental Permit

FREEDOM RECYCLING LTD Tel. 01842-828888

www.freedomrecycling.co.uk

8/21




WINDOWS, DOORS & CONSERVATORIES

. UPVC Windows & Doors - -

. Aluminium Windows Sales, servicing, repairs and sharpening
»  Composite Doors of all types of garden machinery.

. Bi Fold Doors

o  Conservatories/Porches Cellection and dellvery avallable.

. Family Run Business

. 20 Years Experience & e

Call Gary 07889 769131 or
01638 717448

www.gwwindowsdoorssuffolk.co.uk

Charles Melrose Close
Mildenhall Suffolk

IP28 7BA
wh E YOUR LOCAL T
" LANDSCAPE GARDENER

Joﬁ IROWN LANDSCAPES
. Free No Obligation Quotes

* Garden Maintenance

* Edging Service

» Turf Preparation & Laying

* Planting & Design T. 01842 861245
* Fencing M. 07540 095229
* Patios

* Tree Surgery & Removal 65 Station Road, Lakenheath, Suffolk 1P27 91B
» Garden Clearance E.john@johnbrownlandscapes.co.uk
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la Rothwells
| Carpet _C_Iea_ning
Carpet Cleaning &

Stone Floor, Upholstery, Rugs
A few points that make us stand out,

Rothwell’s has been in business since 1993

We're an honest local family firm.

Our large truck mounted machines mean
more cleaning & drying power

for the best results possible.
Members of both the NCCA and TACCA.
We will move the furniture.
100% satisfaction or it's FREE.

Call Oliver and Max Campbelf
for expert help today.

01638 428 060 821
www.rothwells.biz

|

ATTITUlE DANGERS ACABEMY
7R

IEEEAY

BALLET, MODERN AND TAP
DANCE CLASSES
EVERY THURSDAY IN THE
BARTON MILLS VILLAGE HALL.
TEL 07887 653239

www.attitudedancersacademy.co.uk

8/20

8/21 _ JT PROPERTY

¢ GARDEN
MAINTENANCE

01638 669429
07825 381098

Fully insured for all works

® Painting & Decorating
e Fences & Patios
® General Repairs

@ Kitchens & Bathrooms
e UPVC Windows & Doors
® Property Maintenance

15% discount for all Barton Mills residents
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.- D.G.FIELD
el Property Maintenance Ltd

e
Household and Commercial Maintenance

Carpentry Kitchens & Bathrooms Tiling Flooring Decorating
General household fixtures, fittings and repairs
Fencing & Gates Decking
Sheds erected/repaired

All interior & exterior home improvements undertaken
Free, no obligation quotations
No job too small. Phone for friendly & helpful advice

Phone: 01638 712290
Mobile: 07768 793545 1220

(Worlington, Suffolk)

Gel Polish 11720

——————————— e f

By Danm B
Specialising in Gelish
Call/Text Danielle on - 07874 828529
3o tangs 520 @gelsbydannib

| Gel Hands & Toes - £35

| Removal & Tidy - £10.00

I

| Complimentary removal if previously applied by myself. Otherwise £5.00 will be
added.

| _Loyalty Card Available

Home based salon. Mildenhall Suffolk. Fully Insured

r
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S. V.COOK e

Painting and Decorating Services

Over 35 years experience

Your Local Handyman
For Commercial & Light Domestic NO TIME FOR ANY OF THOSE DIY JOBS?
Interior and Exterior Decoration Home Property & Garden

For Fast Efficient Service

: o1 Ring David Taylor

Wallpapering Specialists Tel 01638-713294 or 07817 386765
Free Quotes Available Email handydigger@yahoo.co.uk
Tel-01638-716459 ALL CELEBRATION
Mob - 07850 235876 CAKES

(including Christmas Cakes)
Made to order - from £20.00

Phone Jacky
07811 484839

anytime

Email - info@svcook.co.uk

Station Road, The Gables, Mildenhall IP287DR

8/21 2/20

KR. SHEEN
OOFING SEVICE

All aspects of roofing

REPAIRS/LEADWORK/CHIMNEYS

5/21 REPOINTED
MOSS REMOVAL/GUTTERING
I o n GARDEN MAINTENANCE
CHALK/FLINT WALL SPECIALIST
TEL 01638 510152
S caffolding Ltd MOBILE 07867 568225 572!
Your local access specialist for all your

Residential & Commercial
REQUIrmHents The Village Hall has available to hire

01284 811444 catering quality crockery and cutlery

planbscaffolding@gmail.com (approx. 40 place settings).

For more information contact

Sue Norton Tel 717040

(QW Village Hall

Y Regustered Charily
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Balmforth 41638711171

Estate Agents, Valuers & Letting Agents

LOOKING TO SELL, BUY OR RENT A PROPERTY?

Our sales and marketing packages are the most comprehensive
of any local agent and include “as standard”,

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK

Digital office displays illuminated 24/7

Full colour A3 sales particulars with colour floorplans 8/21
NO OBLIGATION VALUATION

Rightmove Premium display as standard

Multiple internet listings, including Rightmove & OnTheMarket

NO SALE ~ NO FEE

==
www.balmforth.co.uk |m H ==

SUE HART :s. (Hons), S.R.CH, M.Ch.S

20 years experience with High Risk patients including;
Diabetics

@ Rheumatoid Arthritis 9721
Peripheral Vascular Disease

Corns/Calius

Ingrown Toe Nails

Thickened Toe Nails

Gait Analysis/Biomechanics/Orthotics

@ Footwear Advice

@ Verruccas

B Fungal Infections

Diabetic Advice and Treatments

Home visits. Daytime and evening ap-
pointments. Home: 01638 555187 Mobile: 07710155409 E-mail:
susie.harty@googlemail.com
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HAIREHOME 8/21
Friendly and reliable hairstylist
Affordable Fashionable Hair

In the comfort of your home
Call/Text LOREN on 07877354150

Available evening and weekends

CG MOLE CATCHING

From residential gardens to large
commercial sites, C G Mole Catching
can provide the effective and efficient
answer to your mole problem.
Registered with the BTMR, all work is
fully insured, please contact

Ed Lubbock for details:

07910 019716
edward.lubbock@
btinternet.com

521

e JOSEPH TWOMEY

Furniture Restoration &
Finishing Specialist
Antique - Modern -
Reproduction
Caned Furniture French
Polishing
Sprayed Finishes
Interior & Exterior Finishes
City & Guilds Qualified

T: 01638 714717
M: 07963 357 184

Barton Mills, Bury St Edmunds

8/21

PARENT AND Aosd
TODDLER G ANER Sy
GROUP

Mondays (Sch Term Time only
10.00 to 11.30

Barton Mills Village Hall

£2.10 per family

For information call Karen on
01638-713258

07912 645549

ool
b

08/21

ALAN BUTCHER

Painter & Decorator
Established 1969

3 Church Lane 8/21
Barton Mills
P28 6AU

01638 713534

321

RUFF-N-READY
Dog Grooming

City & Guilds Qualified ﬁ‘ 0>

Barton Mills 01638 719067

LORD MAYORS COTTAGE
HAPPY HENS EGGS
FOR SALE

£1.00 for half dozen '
(subject to availability)
Delivery in Barton Mills

01638 718947 8/21
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mam N.C.S. ™

CHIMNEY & PLUMBING SER

YOUR LOCAL CHIMNEY SWEEP
WE’RE FRIENDLY & WE’RE CHEAP

-BIRDS NESTS REMOVED
-OIL & GAS BOILERS
-SOLID FUEL,STOVE FITTED

-SMOKE PRESSURE TEST

-INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

-FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED
-BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL ME ON
MOB:07824727277 TEL:(01638)662760

ST g

E-MAIL: NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK ‘::
www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk ~— : w
- Competitive Prices -

[ —

xperienced
Local |
Engineer |

T Tuning Tv

01638 662119  No ol Out Chirge
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for all your social functions.
To hire the Hall

contact

Mrs Sue Norton Tel 717040




BARTON MILLER ADVERTISING RATES

etc

Commercial/Business  Basic 1/8 page of A5  £20  Per annum
Y; page of A5 £40  Per annum
Y page of AS £80  Per annum

Whole page A5 £160 Per annum
. o . th
Organisations/Clubs Basic llg s page of £1.25 Per issue

Vi page of AS £2.50 Perissue

Y% page of A5 £5.00 Perissue

Whole page A5  £10.00 Per issue 7

Depending on the content for some local items, some adjustments may be made. This is
envisaged as being for “poster type” publicity for events.
Charity appeals not more that 5 lines of straight type - FREE. “Poster style” format -

organisation rates apply.

Small Personal Adverts For Sale/Wanted etc. - £1 Lost/Found/Thank you - FREE

Any profits from advertising go to Church Funds

Editorial Team

take no responsibility for
endorsement of, or statements
made in published

( The Barton Miller \

SPECIAL NOTICE
If you are preparing any articles or
advertisements for inclusion in the BARTON
MILLER would you please submit where
possible in AS format copy. Please email
the text (Word/Publisher doc) and illustrations

(JPEG) to nancy@bartonmills.com
ensuring that a printout of the item is

Telephone 101

Police Community Support Officer
Based at Mildenhall Police Station

advertisements which are rovided to the Editor before the reuuired.cut
accepted in good faith. off date.  Any item emailed but not received
: by the Editor will NOT be included in the
However we reserve the right to magazine,
reque any advertnsqment To keep proportions correct, fold an A5 sheet of
considered inappropriate for paper in half 3 times to achieve minimum size.
publication / Many thanks.
SGT 559 JASON FRANCIS Safer Neighbourhood Team
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Barton Mills
Parish Council

The Parish Council will meet on 1st September at 7.30pm. We hope to
be able to hold this meeting in the Village Hall: however distancing
measures and other Covid-19 government guidelines will need to be
observed and therefore a limited number of members of the public may
attend. We hope to see you there.

These have been difficult times for our community. As a council we
were required to close the play area for some time and we saw some
public services disrupted. The play area is now open again and
services are getting back to normal. The members of the council
would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone in the village for
their co-operation and patience in these difficult times. The response
to keeping the field and village tidy and abiding by the restrictions
placed upon us represents the very best of community spirit. There
were many references to “war time spirit” and nowhere was this more
evident than in this good parish.

Councillor Gary Flack will be leaving us after 9 years service. We would
like to thank Gary for all he has done for the village in that time.

A vacancy will be arising and following this, West Suffolk Council will
issue a Notice of Vacancy and if no more than 9 electors call for an
election, the vacancy can be filled by co-option. For more details
contact the clerk or look at our website and Facebook page which will
be kept up to date

www.bartonmills.net




